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Dear Mr Hughes 
 
Re: Internal Review of FOI6908 
 
An Internal Review has been undertaken further to your Freedom of Information request 
relating to traffic counts in the village of Rossett, Wrexham. 
 
You have queried why the information given does not appear to provide data for Chester 
Road (B5445), Rossett and have asked for clarification on the data that has been provided. 
 
Findings: 
 
Information and clarification was sought from the Traffic Management Engineers, based in 
the Environment Department.  
 
Confirmation was provided that sites WXM 076 and WXM 075 as referred to the original FOI 
response do relate to surveys undertaken on Harwoods Lane, Rossett.  
 
No surveys have been undertaken on the B5445 Chester Road, Rossett by Wrexham 
Council and therefore the Council cannot provide any information on this point. This review 
does not consider that you have been given false information or that the Environment 
Department has not provided all details of traffic surveys that they hold in relation to your 
request. 
 
As part of the original response you received, it was suggested that North Wales Police may 
hold information relevant to your request and could provide further help in this matter. This 
remains the case. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome, you have a right to take the issue to the 
Information Commissioner (ICO), who investigates complaints on information access.  
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  
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Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Gareth Jones        
Corporate & Statutory Complaints Manager 
 

 
 

 


